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SB 5509 is the budget bill for the Construction Contractors Board. 

The Construction Contractors Board regulates contractors working in construction 

and other related industries in Oregon. The General Government Subcommittee 

approved a budget of $23,370,802 Other Funds and 60 positions, an 8.7% 

increase from the current service level. 

The budget includes one-time funding of $1.5 million and one part-time limited 

duration position to complete the licensing system replacement project. 

Additionally, it provides funding for personnel cost flexibility and migration of IT 

hosting to the State Data Center. Finally, the budget reflects a $75 licensing fee 

increase for renewals effective July 1, 2024, and for new applications effective 

July 1, 2025. 

The General Government Subcommittee recommends SB 5509 be amended by 

the –1 amendment and be reported out do pass, as amended. 

 

 


